
 

1   Summer 2017– Issue 24 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Content             Page 

• President’s Summer Message     1 

• IFOS World Congress 2021     2 

• Online 2017 Evaluations Deadline    2 

• Message from the Past President                3 

• Congratulations to Dr. Gooden     3 

• 2017 Awards, Saskatoon AGM     4 

• Scientific Program Wrap-up     5 

• 2018 Annual Meeting      5 

• Reflections of a Journal Editor     6 

• COHNS Fund       7 

• Congratulations to Dr. Dorion     7 

• 2017/18 Council & Committee Chairs    8 

• Thank-you to Our Sponsors     9  

• Career Opportunities / Items for Sale    9 

• CME / CPD Events      10 
 

 

 
PRESIDENT’S SUMMER MESSAGE 
Dr. Erin Wright, Edmonton, AB 
 
I hope that this note finds you all in a position to enjoy the wonderful Canadian 
summer months.  We have just completed an excellent Annual General Meeting 
hosted by our Saskatchewan contingent for the first time in our 71-year history.  The 
City of Saskatoon and the local arrangements group led by Drs. Gore-Hickman and 
Spafford are to be commended for an outstanding social program.  As always, the 
scientific and educational content was superb, reflecting the strength of Canadian 
Otolaryngology-Head & Neck Surgery. 
 
As you will read elsewhere in this e-message, circumstances outside our control have 
necessitated a change in dates of the AGM for 2018 in Quebec City.  This one-week 
shift was made with the best interests of the Society, and our meeting, in mind and 
more details will be provided in the near future. 
 
Dre. Sophie Lachance and her local colleagues have an outstanding social program 
planned with some amazing venues included.  The conference hotel, the Fairmont 
Chateau Frontenac, and Vieux-Quebec (Old City) & environs will provide an historic 
venue and should ensure an incredible experience for our members and their families. 
 
I wish you all a restful and safe remainder of the summer and will reach out again in 
the autumn. 

   
Canadian Society of Otolaryngology-Head & Neck Surgery  

  

eeNNeewwss                  
Welcome to the Society’s eeNNeewwss.  We are pleased to provide you with news and information from the 
ENT community across the country.  Please let us know what you think.  Send us your comments, letters 
and submissions for possible publication here. 
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IFOS WORLD CONGRESS 
Dr. Brian D. Westerberg 
Chair, IFOS 2021 World Congress 
 
The CSOHNS successfully competed with Buenos Aires, Dubai, Marrakech and 
Yokahama to host the next IFOS conference in Vancouver in 2021.  This was the third 
go-around for the Society and we were able to capitalize on the previous efforts of 
Drs. Murray Morrison, Peter Alberti and Dale Brown to bring this world event to 
Canada for the first time.    
 
My sincerest thanks to all the committee members including the afore-mentioned 
individuals as well as Drs. Mark Taylor, Gigi Osler, Fred Kozak and Erin Wright for 
their time and commitment to this endeavour.  Thank-you to all the Society members 
who attended the Paris meeting and actively promoted both the Society and Canada.  
I would like to particularly acknowledge Michelle Taylor from Vancouver Tourism, 
Natasha Hillard from MCI Conference Services and all the folks at the Vancouver 
Convention Centre for their professionalism and acumen in managing the details of 
our bid.  We were very fortunate to have RCMP Constable Mike Della-Paolera to help 
us attract interest in our display booth.  At seven feet tall, dressed in the Force’s red 
surge uniform, Mike was quintessentially Canadian, an excellent ambassador for us 
and a real show-stopper!   
 
Vancouver has hosted some of the world’s largest events and has received many 
awards.  The city’s advantages include accessibility from around the globe, a wide 
variety of both world-class and affordable hotels and a modern, efficient transportation 
system.  The Vancouver Convention Centre (VCC) is an award-winning, waterfront 
facility in the heart of downtown, surrounded by incredible scenery.  I have no doubt 
that our colleagues from around the world will greatly enjoy this friendly, safe and 
multicultural venue. 
 
The conference theme will be “Globalization of Health Care:  Implications for 
Otolaryngology-Head and Neck Surgery.    It will be exciting to promote the coming 
together of otolaryngologists and allied health professionals to share knowledge and 
understanding of global OHNS diseases and their treatment, and to build 
relationships, new and old, among professionals from diverse cultural backgrounds.  
Proceeds from the conference will be used, through the COHNS Fund, to support 
global outreach activities, research, advocacy and education.   
 
Stay tuned in the coming months for details and opportunities to become more 
actively involved in what I’m sure will be an outstanding event!  
 
Vancouver – http://www.tourismvancouver.com/ifos2021/ 
         http://twitter.com/ifosvancouver  
  
     

 
 

ONLINE EVALUATIONS, SASKATOON AGM 
 

The deadline to print your certificate of attendance for the 2017 Saskatoon Annual 
Meeting is August 15th.  Please go to http://s.nooro.com/cso2017 to complete the 
evaluations and then print your certificate.  You will need the key code on the back of 
your meeting name badge.  If you don’t have it contact Kim Iverson at 
cso1.hns@sympatico.ca for a new one.   

 

 

 

 

http://www.tourismvancouver.com/ifos2021/
http://twitter.com/ifosvancouver
http://s.nooro.com/cso2017
mailto:cso1.hns@sympatico.ca
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MESSAGE FROM THE OUTGOING PRESIDENT 
Dr. Mark Taylor, Halifax, NS 
 

The 71st Canadian Society of Otolaryngology-Head and Neck Surgery Annual meeting 
in Saskatoon was a great success.  I want to take this opportunity to thank all of those 
who attended and especially all of you who contributed to the meeting making it the 
fantastic event it proves to be year in and year out.  Saskatoon marked yet another 
year where the Society has visited a small venue site and the feedback to date has 
been nothing short of incredible.  Attendees, spouses and vendors all seemed to 
thoroughly enjoy the meeting which makes for a very special occasion. 
 

The scientific component of the meeting was formidable and seems to improve with 
each passing year.  I was incredibly impressed with the number and quality of the 
presentations.  We are indeed fortunate to have such talented individuals at the 
student, resident and consultant level who showcase their work at our meeting.  
Congratulations to our Scientific Program Director, Dr. Brian Rotenberg, and our CPD 
Chair, Dr. Gigi Osler, for their diligence in making the meeting the success it was.  
The theme “Transformational Care in Otolaryngology-Head and Neck Surgery” was 
well received as were our truly outstanding guest speakers - Drs. Chandrasekhar, 
Farwell and Gassner.  Our Guest of Honor’s talk, Dr. Simon Kirby, was the highlight of 
the meeting for me.  I was pleased to see how many students and residents took the 
opportunity to meet Simon and hopefully take away a few words of wisdom.  
Congratulations to the well deserving Lifetime Achievement Award winner, Dr. David 
Ellis, who has distinguished himself with a long and illustrious career in academic 
facial plastic and reconstructive surgery. 
 

The Local Arrangements Chairs are the unsung heroes of the annual meeting as they 
do a great deal of behind the scenes work to enhance the social fabric of the event.  
Deidre and Peter Spafford are to be congratulated for their efforts in making the 
Saskatoon meeting the memorable event it was. I would like to thank them both for 
their support of this year’s meeting. 
 

2017 will go down as one of the most memorable years in the history of the Society 
given it was the year the CSO was awarded the 2021 IFOS meeting.  Congratulations 
to the Chair of our bid committee, Dr. Brian Westerberg, who did an outstanding job 
leading this endeavour.  On behalf of the Society, I would like to thank Brian and all 
members of the bid committee who hosted the IFOS executive in Vancouver and/or 
travelled to Paris in support of the bid.  Thank you also to the tireless and dedicated 
work of our administrative staff of Donna, Kim, Mary Beth and Mary Jane forever to be 
known as “the angels.”   
 

It has been an amazing experience for me to be involved in the Canadian Society of 
Otolaryngology-HNS and I am truly honored to have served as your President.  To 
paraphrase the book title of the great golf instructor Harvey Penick, “And If You Are 
An Otolaryngologist-Head and Neck Surgeon, You’re My Friend” is a good way to 
summarize my thoughts about the Society and I look forward to watching some of the 
younger members progress through its ranks.  The annual meeting is, without 
question, the highlight of my professional year and I look forward to seeing all of you 
in the years to come.       
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO DR. GOODEN 
 
Dr. Everton Gooden of Toronto received the 2017 Harry Jerome Trailblazer Award 
this past May. The Harry Jerome Award is a national event that recognizes and 
honours excellence in African Canadian achievement. 
  
Watch the YouTube video here: https://youtu.be/a9uKCxj8NyI 

 

    

 Dr. Mark Taylor, Halifax, NS 

      

 
L to R: Drs. Mark Taylor, Simon Kirby and 

Jonathan Trites  

 

 
L to R: Drs. Erin Wright and Mark Taylor 

 

 
L to R: Drs. Peter Spafford and Mark Taylor 

 

 

 

 

 

        
 

 

  

https://youtu.be/a9uKCxj8NyI
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2017 AWARDS, SASKATOON AGM 
 

The Society would like to extend congratulations to all this year’s winners –  

 

2017 Poliquin Resident Competition  
NON-CLINICAL WORK  
 

1st Place  
Dr. Adrian Mendez, University of Alberta, Edmonton, AB 
Supervisor:  Dr. Hadi Seikaly Edmonton, AB 
“Brief Electrical Stimulation and Synkinesis After Facial Nerve Crush Injury: A 
Randomized Prospective Animal Study”  
 

2nd Place  

Dr. Christopher Yao, University of Toronto, Toronto, ON 
Supervisor: Dr. Vincent Lin, Toronto, ON 
“System Users May Be At Risk for Early Onset Noise Induced Hearing Loss”  
 
CLINICAL WORK  
 

1st Place  
Dr. Scott Murray, University of Alberta, Edmonton, AB 
Supervisor: Dr. Hamdy El-Hakim, Edmonton, AB  
“Management of Persistent Epistaxis Using A Thrombin Hemostatic Matrix vs. 
Traditional Nasal Packing: A Prospective Randomized Controlled Trial” 
 

 

2nd Place 

Dr. Nicholas Tkaczyk, University of Manitoba, Winnipeg, MB 
Supervisor: Dr. Paul Kerr, Winnipeg, MB 
“Late Effects of Treatment Following Radiation for Advanced Oropharyngeal 
Cancer” 

 
2017 Scientific Poster Award  
 

1st Place  
F. Ghasemi, K. Ruicci, N. Pinto, Drs. D. MacNeil, J. Yoo, K. Fung, J. Barrett, A. 
Nichol, London, ON 
“Repurposing Albendazole: New Potential as a Chemotherapeutic Agent with 
Preferential Activity Against HPV-negative Head and Neck Squamous Cell 
Cancer” 
 

2nd Place 

A. Hamour, Drs. A. Mendez, V. Biron, R. Seemann, K. Ansari, R. Liu, H. Seikaly, 
D. Côté, Edmonton, AB  
“Development of the Alberta Facial Clinical Evaluation (E-FaCE) Scale: A 
Patient-Centered Outcomes Instrument for Facial Nerve Paralysis”  
 

 

CSOHNS Lifetime Achievement Award 
 

Dr. David A. F. Ellis, Toronto, ON  
 
For more information about the awards process, please go to the Society’s website at 
http://www.entcanada.org/fellowships-awards/awards-grants/ . 
 

 
L to R: Drs. Jeff Harris, Adrian Mendez 

 

 
L to R: Drs. Chris Yao, Jeff Harris 

 

 
 

L to R:  Drs. Jeff Harris, Scott Murray 
 

 
L to R:  Drs. Jeff Harris, Nicholas Tkaczyk 

 

 
L to R. Dr. Sumit Agrawal, Mr. A. Hamour 

http://www.entcanada.org/fellowships-awards/awards-grants/
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SCIENTIFIC PROGRAM WRAP-UP 
Dr. Brian Rotenberg, London, ON 
Scientific Program Chair 
 
The 71st CSO annual meeting in Saskatoon was a wonderful program.  The more 
intimate crowd allowed for tremendous scientific discussions around the entire range 
of the discipline, and attendees were exposed to the breadth and depth of what 
Otolaryngology - Head & Neck Surgery has to offer.  We ran a series of three 
concurrent sessions of workshops and podium presentations that covered a variety of 
material both surgical and non-surgical, for the academic and general Otolaryngology 
- Head and Neck Surgeon.  The meeting took place in the vibrant city of Saskatoon, 
where attendees could enjoy the comforts and excitement of the prairie life. 
  
The program was headlined by three exciting guest speakers including Dr. Sujana 
Chandrasekhar, Dr. Holger Gassner, and Dr. Greg Farwell, all world experts in their 
fields.  Attendees who were able to come early also had a chance to take part in a 
series of pre-convention courses on FESS (run by Storz) and physician protection 
(run by CMPA).  Two bench-clearing debates were run on whether OtoHNS uses 
resources appropriately, and if we even want to still be called Otolaryngologists (I'm 
thinking the answer is still out on that one!).  
  
Planning is already underway for next year in Quebec City.  If you have a suggestion 
for a debate topic, please send me an email at Brian.Rotenberg@sjhc.london.on.ca. 
Thank you to all speakers and all attendees, it was your energy that made the 
meeting a success. 
 

 
 
CSOHNS 72nd ANNUAL MEETING                                                     
New Dates:  June 16 – 19, 2018, QUEBEC CITY, QC 
 
President 

 

Dr. Erin Wright, Edmonton, AB 
 

Local Arrangements Chair  
 

Dr. Sophie Lachance, Quebec, QC 
 

Scientific Program Chair  
 

Dr. Brian Rotenberg, London, ON 
 

Convention Centre  
 

Quebec Convention Centre 
1000 boul. René-Lévesque E., Ville de Québec, QC G1A 1B4 

 

Convention Hotel  
 

Fairmont Le Château Frontenac 
1 Rue des Carrières, Ville de Québec, QC G1R 4P5 
General Phone: (418) 692-3861 
 

A shuttle bus will be available to/from the convention hotel and convention centre.                                                                                                                

 

2018 CALL FOR ABSTRACTS 
 

The call for paper, poster and workshop abstracts for the upcoming Quebec City 
annual meeting will be opened in August.  You will be able to find the link on the 
Society’s website at http://www.entcanada.org under Upcoming AGM. 

 

 

 
Dr. Brian Rotenberg, London, ON 

Scientific Program Chair 

 

mailto:Brian.Rotenberg@sjhc.london.on.ca
javascript:void(0)
http://www.entcanada.org/
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REFLECTIONS OF A JOURNAL EDITOR –  
A DECADE OF CHANGE 
Dr. Erin Wright, Edmonton, AB 
 
As my term as Co-Editor-in-Chief has come to a close it is an opportune time to reflect 
on the experience.  It has been a rewarding and challenging experience and it is with 
no small amount of pride that Dr. Seikaly and I can say that we will be leaving the 
Journal in a position of strength. 
 
The major focus of our editorship has been to enhance the exposure of the Journal 
and to raise its impact factor.  Despite strong fundamentals in terms of content and 
peer review processes the IF had been consistently in the lowest quartile for our 
specialty.  After much reflection and with the staunch support of the CSOHNS Council 
and membership we elected to part ways with our long-term publisher and partner 
with the innovative open access publisher, BioMed Central, and take our publication 
to an open access format.  This was a radical change for the Journal and our authors 
due to a shift in publication costs from a subscription based model to an article 
processing charge (APC), essentially shifting the cost from readers/libraries to authors 
paying up front.  The advantage of this model is wide, almost immediate exposure of 
our content to anyone with an internet connection and Google.  After 3 years of open 
access publishing our IF nearly doubled to 1.6 and we now rank in the 2nd Quartile for 
OHNS journals.  This past year our IF has remained stable and now 1.5, good for a 
ranking remaining in the 2nd quartile for our specialty. 
 
Despite our strong positioning, challenges for the future do exist.  As a general 
periodical covering the breadth of our specialty we will have to continue to compete 
with subspecialty interests by authors and the related subspecialty journals.  We also 
continue to struggle with the challenge of metrics, primarily in the form of the Impact 
Factor that, to some degree, forces editors to ‘play the game’ and will influence 
editorial decisions and content.  Peer review also remains a challenge in the guise of 
competition for good reviewers and reviewer fatigue.  We have been fortunate to tap 
into the good will and commitment of our membership as a source of outstanding peer 
reviewers and have tried to acknowledge and, in some small ways, reward these 
dedicated colleagues. 
 
I’ll conclude by acknowledging the many indispensable people with whom I’ve worked 
over these 10 years. 
 
First off, I do not think we could have achieved the success that we have had without 
a great partner.  I have had the good fortune to have a Co-Editor-in-Chief who is not 
only a man of vision and dedication but also a great friend and colleague.  I’ll be 
forever grateful for Dr. Seikaly’s collegiality and tolerance of my idiosyncrasies.  I’d 
like to extend infinite gratitude to our long-serving Managing Editor, Stacey Leavitt-
Wright, who you may be able to guess is also my life partner.   I’d like to thank our 
Publisher, BioMed Central (now part of SpringerNature) who were and remain leaders 
in the Open Access publishing realm and our Development Editor, Antonia 
Hutchinson, who has been stellar in helping us expand our profile, particularly 
internationally.  I’d like to extend my sincerest gratitude to our intrepid Associate 
Editors, past and present, who do so much of the heavy lifting as well as our 
Reviewers and Authors who provide and ensure the high-quality scholarship that 
graces our Journal.  Finally, I’d like to acknowledge the CSOHNS, and in particular 
the people who, with great discretion and wisdom, saw fit to create a co-editor model 
back in 2006 to allow Hadi and I to take on this role together.  To Jacques Leclerc and 
Dominique Dorion, I’d like to think that we’ve done right by you and validated your 
decision. 
 
I’ll finish now by stating what a privilege and honour it’s been to serve as Journal 
editor these past 10 year and I am confident, with Hadi helping the transition and 
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Doug Chepeha assuming the mantle of Co-Editor, that the Journal is in good hands 
going forward and will continue to flourish. 
 
 

 CANADIAN OTOLARYNGOLOGY HEAD & 
NECK SURGERY FUND 
Dr. Brian Westerberg, Vancouver, BC  
 
The COHNS Fund, in conjuction with the Society’s Fellowship Committee, is pleased 
to announce that Dr. Brittany Barber (University of Alberta) and Dr. Elise Graham 
(Dalhousie University) are the recipients of the 2017 / 2018 Canadian Fellowship 
Awards. We look forward to hearing about their experiences at next year`s meeting.     
 
The Fund would like to acknowledge Ethicon (Part of the Johnson & Johnson Family 

of Companies) for their continued and generous sponsorship of the Canadian 
Fellowship program.  Their support is greatly appreciated! 
 
Reminder: The Fund’s Mini-fellowship Program is an initiative meant for ACTIVE 
members of the Society who wish to enhance their expertise in certain areas of the 
specialty or who would like to acquire new surgical techniques.  The guidelines have 
been revised to include funding for “hands-on” courses.  For further information as 
well as an application form, please go to: http://www.entcanada.org/fellowships-
awards/awards-grants/cohns-fund-mini-fellowship-program/   
 

The Global Health Scholarship is an initiative for residents in otolaryngology-head 
and neck surgery programs in Canada. Two awards of $1,000 each will be given 
annually to successful residents travelling to a low or middle-income country, or an 
under-serviced area in Canada. For more information and application go to:  
http://www.entcanada.org/fellowships-awards/awards-grants/global-health-
scholarship/   
 

Our sincerest thanks go to all those members who have donated to the Fund this 
year. Donations from the membership are crucial to the sustainability of the Fund’s 
various programs including the Canadian Fellowship Award, the Mini-fellowship and 
the Global Outreach programs.  We hope you will continue to give through the “Circle 
of Platinum, Gold, Silver and Bronze Donors".  Each year, contributions of $1000 
will be acknowledged with a certificate and a special lapel pin will be presented at the 
annual meeting to those who have donated $5000 or more. 
 

To download a donations card, please go to - http://www.entcanada.org/wp-
content/uploads/DonationCardWebSite.pdf  

 

 
DR. DOMINIQUE DORION APPOINTED DEAN OF 
MEDICINE 
 
It is with great pleasure that we announce the appointment of Dr. Dominique Dorion 
as Dean of Medicine in the Faculty of Medicine and Health Sciences at l’Université de 
Sherbrooke. 
 
Dr. Dorion joined the CSOHNS in 1997.  He was editor of the Journal for 10 years and  
President of the Society in 2009.  He also chaired the Royal College Examination 
Board for 5 years.  Dr Dorion has been the recipient of numerous awards including the 
Canadian Orthodonic Society’s first “Educator of the Year” and the RCPSC’s “Quebec 
Mentor of the Year”.  From 1998 to 2010 he held the position of Director of the ENT 

 

http://www.entcanada.org/fellowships-awards/awards-grants/cohns-fund-mini-fellowship-program/
http://www.entcanada.org/fellowships-awards/awards-grants/cohns-fund-mini-fellowship-program/
http://www.entcanada.org/fellowships-awards/awards-grants/global-health-scholarship/
http://www.entcanada.org/fellowships-awards/awards-grants/global-health-scholarship/
http://www.entcanada.org/wp-content/uploads/DonationCardWebSite.pdf
http://www.entcanada.org/wp-content/uploads/DonationCardWebSite.pdf
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Program at the FMSS, and in 2010 became Dean and Deputy Dean of Resources, a 
position he has held until his recent appointment as Dean in July 2017. 
 
We wish Dr. Dorion all the best in his new position! 

 
 

 

2017 / 2018 COUNCIL & COMMITTEES 
 
EXECUTIVE COUNCIL 
 
President – Dr. Erin Wright, Edmonton, AB 
Immediate Past-President – Dr. S. Mark Taylor, Halifax, NS 
Ist Vice-President – Dr. Frederick K. Kozak, Vancouver, BC 
2nd Vice-President – Dr. Ian Witterick, Toronto, ON  
2nd Vice-President Elect – Dr. Hadi Seikaly, Edmonton, AB 
Secretary – Dr. Trina Uwiera, Edmonton, AB 
Treasurer – Dr. John Yoo, London, ON 
 

REGIONAL REPRESENTATIVES 
  
Newfoundland – Dr. Doug Angel, St. John’s  
Nova Scotia - Dr. Paul Hong, Halifax 
New Brunswick – Dr. Greg Thompson, Fredericton  
Prince Edward Island – Dr. Alfredo Campos, Summerside 
Quebec – Dr. Mark Samaha & Dr. Lily Nguyen, Montreal 
Ontario – Dr. Michael Brandt & Dr. Vincent Lin, Toronto 
Manitoba – Dr. Jodi Jones, Winnipeg 
Saskatchewan – Dr. Anil Sharma, Saskatoon 
Alberta – Dr. Hamdy El-Hakim, Edmonton 
British Columbia - Dr. Jane Lea, Vancouver 
 

STANDING COMMITTEES & SOCIETY REPRESENTATIVES 
  
Awards – Dr. Jeffrey Harris, Edmonton, AB  
Business Relations – Dr. Peter Spafford, Saskatoon, SK 
Bylaws – Dr. Paolo Campisi, Toronto, ON  
Canadian Fellowship Program – Dr. Dan O’Connell, Edmonton, AB 
CPD/CME – Dr. Gigi Osler, Winnipeg, MB 
Editors - Dr. Hadi Seikaly, Edmonton, AB, Dr. Doug Chepeha, Toronto, ON 
Electronic Communications Editor – Dr. Laurie McLean, Ottawa, ON 
Ethics / Nominating – Dr. S Mark Taylor, Halifax, NS  
Historian – Dr. David Cote, Edmonton, AB 
General Otolaryngology – Dr. Greg Thompson, Fredericton, NB 
Global Health – Dr. Gigi Osler, Winnipeg, MB 
Physician Resources – Dr. Yvonne Chan, Toronto, ON 
Representative to the CMA – Dr. Nadine Yammine, Chatham, ON 
Representative to the Royal College – Dr. Wayne Matthews, Calgary, AB 
Research Officer – Dr. Anthony Nichols, London, ON 
Resident Representative – Dr. Lina Z. Benamira, Montreal, QC 
Scientific Program – Dr. Brian Rotenberg, London, ON 
Undergraduate Education – Dr. Laurie McLean, Ottawa, ON and Dr. Adrian Gooi, 
Vancouver, BC 
2018 Convention – Dr. Sophie Lachance, Québec, QC  
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SPECIAL INTEREST COMMITTEES  
 
COACH – Dr. Ian Witterick, Toronto, ON 
Endocrine – Dr. Rick Payne, Montreal, QC  
Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery – Dr. Corey Moore, London, ON  
Head and Neck Surgery – Dr. S. Mark Taylor, Halifax, NS & Dr. Ralph Gilbert, 
Toronto, ON 
Laryngology – Dr. Karen Kost, Montreal, QC 
Otology / Cochlear Implants – Dr. David Morris, Halifax, NS, & Dr. Allan Ho, 
Edmonton, AB 
Pediatric Otolaryngology – Dr. Paolo Campisi, Toronto, ON 
Program Directors – Dr. J. Manoukian, Montreal, QC 
Rhinology / Sinus Disease – Dr. Arif Janjua, Vancouver, BC & Dr. Shaun Kilty, 
Ottawa, ON 
Sleep – Dr. Brian Rotenberg, London, ON & Dr. Jason Chau, Calgary, AB 
Vestibular – Dr. Brian Blakley, Winnipeg, MB 
Women-in-Otolaryngology – Dr. Danielle MacNeil, London, ON 
 
 

 
THANK-YOU TO OUR 2017 SPONSORS  
 
 

The Society would like to acknowledge the following companies for their donations to 
the 71st annual meeting.   Their support is very much appreciated! 
 

PLATINUM 
 

Karl Storz  
Medtronic Canada 

Merck Canada 
Pedipharm 

 

GOLD 
 

Ethicon Surgical Care  
(Part of the Johnson & Johnson Family of Companies) 

Olympus 
Takeda Canada 

 

SILVER 
 

Hoffmann-LaRoche 
Meda Pharma 

MedEl 
Oticon 
Pentax 

 

All meeting donations are accepted in the form of an unrestricted  
educational grant. 

 

 

CAREER OPPORTUNITIES 
 

FULL TIME OTOLARYNGOLOGISTS, PLATTSBURGH, NY 
 

University of Vermont Health Network Medical Group seeks full time otolaryngologists 
to join the staff of Champlain Valley Physicians Hospital (CVPH).  Read More 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
\ 

 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.entcanada.org/wp-content/uploads/University-of-Vermont-Health-Network-Medical-Group-.pdf
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OTOLARYNGOLOGIST ASSOCIATE, MARKHAM, ON 
 

Woodbine Medical Centre is currently seeking both full-time and part-time 
otolaryngologists to work at a busy practice with a 3-month wait list. Read More 
 

PEDIATRIC OTOLARYNGOLOGIST, OTTAWA, ON 
 

The Children’s Hospital of Eastern Ontario is seeking applications for a full-time 
academic pediatric otolaryngologist. Read More 
 

ACADEMIC POSITION, QUEEN’S UNIVERSITY, KINGSTON, ON 
 

The Department of Otolaryngology is seeking applications for a position in academic 
Otolaryngology with an emphasis on head and neck oncology and microvascular 
reconstruction.  Read More 
 
For more listings please go to http://www.entcanada.org/news-events/#jobs . 
 

ITEMS FOR SALE 
 

• Flexible Laryngoscope and Light Source 

• Madsen Medimate 602 Audiometer 

• GSI 38 Auto Tympanometer 
 
If interested in any of these items please contact Dr. Robertson at 
kerri.robertson@cogeco.ca  
 

 

UPCOMING CME EVENTS  
 

C A N A D A 
 

CSOHNS FUTURE ANNUAL MEETINGS 
 

2018 June 16 - 19 QUEBEC CITY – Château Frontenac / Centre Des Congrès  
de Québec            

2019 TBA            EDMONTON, AB 
2020 TBA  FREDERICTON, NB 
2021 June 19 – 23 VANCOUVER, BC – Vancouver Convention Centre (IFOS) 
 
NORTH AMERICAN MASTERCLASS IN ENDOSCOPIC SINUS SURGERY 
September 14 – 17, 2017 
McGill University 

Montreal, QC 
Read More  
 
EASTERN CANADA OTOLARYNGOLOGY SOCIETY (ECOS)  
ANNUAL MEETING  
September 22 – 24, 2017 
The Lord Nelson Hotel, Halifax, NS 
Read More 
Contact: Ms. Charlene Keats ecos_ent@hotmail.com  
 
2017 TORONTO SIALENDOSCOPY COURSE 
October 13 – 16, 2017 
Oakville Hospital Surgical Skills Centre, Oakville, ON 
Read More 
 

 

 

 

 
ECOS 
Eastern Canada Otolaryngology Society 

http://www.entcanada.org/wp-content/uploads/Woodbine-Otolaryngologist-Associate-Jun-15-2017.pdf
http://www.entcanada.org/wp-content/uploads/2017-06-26-Pediatric-Otolaryngologist-Posting.pdf
http://www.entcanada.org/wp-content/uploads/Queens-University-June-2017.pdf
http://www.entcanada.org/news-events/#jobs
mailto:kerri.robertson@cogeco.ca
http://northamericanmasterclass.com/
http://otoeast.ca/?event=ecos-2017-meeting
mailto:ecos_ent@hotmail.com
http://www.torontosialendoscopycourse2017.com/
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U N I T E D   S T A T E S 
 
121st ANNUAL MEETING OF AAO-HNS 
September 10 – 13, 2017 
Chicago, IL 
Read More 
 
CURRENT CONCEPTS IN HEAD AND NECK ONCOLOGY  
October 28 & 29, 2017 
Zuckerman Research Centre 
New York, NY 
Read More 
 
TRIOLOGICAL SOCIETY  
COMBINED SECTIONS MEETING 
January 18 – 20, 2018 
Westin Kierland 
Scottsdale, AZ 
Read More 
 
 COSM 2018 
April 18 – 22, 2018 
Gaylord National Resort 
National Harbor, MD 
Read More  

 
I N T E R N A T I O N A L 

 
RHINOLOGY WORLD CONGRESS 
September 1 – 3, 2017 
Hong Kong Convention and Exhibition Centre 
Hong Kong 
Read More 
 
GLOBAL SUMMIT ON OTOLARYNGOLOGY 
October 23 – 25, 2017 
Abu Dhabi, UAE 
Read More 
 
1st INTERNATIONAL SYMPOSIUM ON INNER EAR THERAPIES 
November 1 – 3, 2017 
Savoy Grand Hotel, Marrakech 
Read More 
 
PAN-ASIA ENDOSCOPIC EAR SURGERY FORUM 
November 12 & 13, 2017 
Prince of Wales Hospital, Shatin 
Hong Kong 

Read More 
 
17TH ASIAN OTORHINOLARYNGOLOGY HEAD AND NECK SURGERY 
CONGRESS 
November 16 – 18, 2017 
Yangon, Myanmar 
Read More 
 
 
 

http://www.entnet.org/annual_meeting
https://mskcc.cloud-cme.com/aph.aspx?P=5&EID=1123
http://www.triological.org/
http://www.triological.org/
http://www.rhinology2017.org/
http://scientificfederation.com/otolaryngology-2017/
http://www.isiet2017.org/
http://www.ent.cuhk.edu.hk/hktees/
http://www.aseanorl2017.org/
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